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“But I fear, lest by any means, as the serpent beguiled Eve through his subtlity, 

so your minds should be corrupted from the simplicity that is in Christ” 2 Corinthians 11:3 

This verse of scripture comes to mind as I see what is discussed and debated on social media these 

days.  We now have a bigger platform and opportunity to voice an opinion or doctrinal stand than any 

other time in history.  I feel that this opportunity is really far more than most of us need.  Much is said 

argued and debated.  My fear is for a lost and dying world, and many times a departure from the 

simplicity that is in the gospel.  

I’ve been blessed many times in the past months of 

seeing this simplicity exemplified in the lives of the 

believers here.  Tracy and I currently go to seven village 

meetings each week alongside Pastor Ahmet and his 

wife Gulzade.  We see the gospel testimony in their lives 

and also in the lives of those in the churches in each 

village.  Many of these faithful believers have limited 

education and some are even illiterate.  The majority 

could not debate about Calvinism or Arminianism or 

many theological subjects, but they do know Jesus. 

“…and they took knowledge of them, that they had been with Jesus” Acts 4:13.  What a wonderful 

testimony to have and it is the witness that many have here in Bulgaria.  The greatest witness a 

changed life and an ever-present Lord working and interceding in daily lives. 

To see and hear the testimonies of God working in their lives is what spreads the gospel to others 

and truly makes a difference in the lives of others and the world that we live in.   

In the village of Yankavo, we have the testimony of one who 

was sick literally unto death.  He was placed in the morgue 

and left for dead.  Our God revived him and raised him up to 

testify of the goodness and grace of God.  This is what 

affects and gains the attention of unbelievers, the manifest 

presence of God in our lives, not the different stances we 

have on this issue or that.  Do not get me wrong we need to 

stand for truth, but the greatest thing we can do is give the 

world Jesus and a changed life.  I will get off my soapbox for 

now, but I am so thankful that I can be around the simplicity 

of Christ preached and believers who have been with Jesus. 
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We are doing well here in Bulgaria.  The winter has been a little snowier and colder this year, but we 

have enjoyed the snow days yet missing having the children with us as those days come.  We 

enjoyed Christmas together in our empty nest, and thank God for the technology we have to be able 

to talk to and see the faces of all those we love. 

I want to take this opportunity to thank each one who sent cards and gifts for Christmas.  The extra 

support which was sent as Christmas gifts is always a blessing and we are very thankful for each and 

every gift given.  We welcomed the new year very thankful for what God has done in our lives.  He 

has worked in ways personally that we really never imagined possible and for that we give him glory. 

The yearly flour and oil distribution is in 

progress.  Please pray that all goes smoothly 

and that many will be blessed because of this. 

God has always been faithful in this endeavor 

and for this we are thankful.  We also have 

the construction project in Avren where we 

will be able to have a larger meeting area for 

church, a kitchen and housing for visiting 

preachers.  We see this as a place for us to 

be blessed and to be a blessing. 

Pray also for our vehicle situation, we still have our van, but while we were on furlough insurance was 

purchased for the van.  To make a long story short, whether deliberately or by accident, it was never 

entered into their system, so in the eyes of the police we had no insurance.  Because of this the 

plates were removed from our van and we cannot get new ones until June of this year.  Our hands 

are tied and there is nothing we can do but wait.  We thought of trying to purchase a small car in the 

time being, but thankfully Brother William Lefevre is allowing us to use his van while on furlough.  God 

provides! 

Continue to pray for Kylie as she attends school in the states.  She is doing well and made the 

President’s list her first semester.  We are so proud of her.  Pray also for our other children and 

grandchildren.  God has been so good to us. 

God bless you all and thank you for your prayers and faithful support, 

Brother Keith Blalock 
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